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The children have enjoyed a fantastic week of activities. Year 5 had an exciting trip to Winchester College 
to explore the river and Year 6 took part in a workshop to learn all about oil spills, as part of World Ocean 
Day on the 8th June. Special thanks to the Oil Response Team for leading the workshop and demonstration, 
the children really enjoyed it and learnt a lot. We have also had our first Friendship Club to welcome our 
new starters who will be joining us in September.  
 

Summer Fayre 
Just a reminder that the Acorns PTA Summer Fayre is this Saturday 10th June 11am – 3pm. Free entry with 
lots of fun activities, stalls and entertainment. We look forward to seeing you there and hope the sunshine 
holds out! 
 

Hot Weather 
To help cope with the hot weather, can you please ensure that all children come to school with a water 
bottle and sun hat. Can you also please make sure sun cream is applied in the morning before coming to 
school. Thank you. 
 

Little Canada 
If you have not yet returned a completed medical form for Little Canada can these please be handed into 
the office by Monday 12th June. 
 

Stubbington 2024 
We have a confirmed date of 17th - 21st June 2024 for the residential trip to Stubbington for next year’s 
Year 5. We are in the process of booking a coach and will confirm the full price for the trip as soon as this is 
completed. 
 

Cricket Club 
A letter has gone out today regarding a Cricket Club starting for Junior School boys and girls. This will run 
on a Monday after school from 3.15 – 4.15pm and the first session will commence next Monday 12th June. 
Apologies for the late notice but if your child does wish to attend can you please complete the google 
authorisation form that was included in the letter. 
 

PTA Father’s Day Shop 
Father's Day Shop (Friday 16th June) tickets are now available to purchase online at www.pta-
events.co.uk 
£3.50 per gift bundle. 
 

Infant School Church Visits 
The following dates have been confirmed for the Infant School church visits: 
4th July – Year R  
7th July – Year 1 
18th July – Year 2 
These will all be in the morning. We need some parent helpers so if you are happy to volunteer, please let 
the office know. 
 

Food Tasting 
On Thursday 15th June Year 1 will be making sandwiches as part of their maths learning. All special dietary 
requirements will be taken into consideration but please do let us know if you have any concerns. 
 

 

http://www.pta-events.co.uk/
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School Dinners 
A reminder that from 5th June 2023 HC3S have increased the school meal price by 20p, from £2.80 to £3.00 
for all meal types. In addition, chicken meatball sub has now been replaced by chicken meatball pasta for 
the week 3 menu. 
 

Proof of address and Contact details 
If you have recently moved house, please provide us with your new address. Proof of your new address 
must be provided in order for it to be changed on the school system to receive up to date correspondence.  
Similarly, if you have recently changed any contact details, please keep us up to date with this. 
 

Change of SENCO 
From September Mrs Ford will be taking on the roll of SENCO. She will be working closely with Miss Roberts 
for the remainder of this term to ensure a smooth transition for all our SEN children. 

 
Driving & Parking  
Please can we remind parents not to block local resident’s driveways and to park safely & considerately at 
drop off and pick up. We have had some complaints from our neighbours recently. Also, police are aware 
that local residents have raised concerns around the driving of some of the parents as they enter Fryern 
Close. It appears that drivers are mounting the curb when they have a vehicle coming towards them as 
they enter Fryern Close. This section of the road is wide enough for two vehicles so please do not risk 
pedestrian safety. Many thanks. 
 

INFANT SCHOOL CELEBRATIONS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

READS  
   50: Rowan & Isabella K 
 150: Scarlett G 
 200: Oliver, Holden & Erin 
 250: Jacob G, Sophie, Bradley,  
          Orion, Eddie & Elaina 
 300: Denis & Jacob 
 400: Felix 
 450: Isaac & Luke 
 550: Nirvair & Lola F 
 600: Andra, Max & Arthur 
 650: Ewan 
 700: Abbie & Akaal 
 
 
 
 

HEADTEACHER AWARDS 
Year R: Karolina, Betty, Layla, Evie & Ruby 
Year 1: Nancy S, Molly, Amelia, Eliza & Jacob 
Year 2: Annie 
 

WORKERS OF THE WEEK 
 
Daisy:  Harrison & Ruby-Rose 
Buttercup: Orion & Priscilla 
Cornflower: Joshua, Ava-May & Mukunth 
Dandelion:  Jihoon & Molly 
Candytuft:  Rosie-Mae, Sebastian & Abbie               
Lavender:      Ethan & Austin 
  
 



JUNIOR SCHOOL CELEBRATIONS  
                                                         

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

Please note that some of these dates may change. Please check the latest newsletter to confirm.  
There will be more information sent home regarding the following dates: 
 
June 
Mon 12th – Fri 16th  Year 1 Phonic Screening Checks 
Friday 16th   Father’s Day Shop 
Mon 19th – Fri 23rd  Year 6 Little Canada Residential  
Monday 26th  Transition Morning –Thornden & Toynbee Year 6  
Tuesday 27th   Sports Day, Infants am/Juniors pm. Parents welcome (weather permitting)  
Wednesday 28th  Transition Morning Year R to Year 5 
Thursday 29th   Year 1 trip to Hilliers Arboretum 
Thursday 29th   New Year 3 Parents Meeting – 5.30pm 
Thursday 29th   New Year R Parents Meeting – 6.00pm 
Friday 30th   Winchester Hat Parade for Carnival Club Members 
 
July 
Monday 3rd – Fri 7th  Year 5 Stubbington Residential 
Tuesday 4th July               Year R Church Visit  
Tuesday 4th July  Year 2/ 3 Big Draw  
Friday 7th July                   Year 1 Church Visit 
Tuesday 11th   Year 6 Show 1.30 pm TBC 
Wednesday 12th  Year 6 Show 1.30 pm TBC 
Wednesday 12th  Year 2 Show am & pm  
Friday 14th   Transition Morning – Year R to Year 5 
Friday 14th   Year 2 Leavers Party 1-2pm  
Monday 17th   Year 6 Leavers Party 6pm  
Tuesday 18th July             Year 2 Church Visit 
Friday 21st   Year 6 Leavers Assembly a.m. parents welcome 
Friday 21st   Picnic on the field 12noon parents welcome weather permitting 
Friday 21st   School finishes at 1pm 
 
September 
Friday 1st INSET Day – Both Schools Closed 

WORKERS OF THE WEEK 
Bluebell:               Vivi & Ayrton 
Primrose:                Austin & Daniel   
Scarlett Pimpernel:    Harley, Millie & Jamie 
Nightshade:                 Chloe, James & Spencer 
Water Lily:              Bleu & Freya  
Honeysuckle:  Alice T & Oli 
Poppy:              Zofia & Alex T 
Foxglove:                    Aubree, Ollie & Emily 
Anemone:                    Kylie, Edward S & Divesh 

 
                                         
 
                                                         D 

READS 

 150: Jackson, Millie 
 375: Alivia 
 675: Thea   
 750: Dexter 
 900: James 
  

HEADTEACHER AWARDS 
Year 3: Millie, Joshua S, Chloe & Tabitha 
Year 4: Autumn 
Year 5: Matilda, Aryian, Evie, Theo & Alice T 

Year 6: Ollie, Summer M, Harry, Frances, Aubree, Georgia, Emily, Poppy & Amy 
 


